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COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

2010 Midwinter Meeting
Sunday, January 17, 2010, 12:14 – 12:44 pm
Boston, MA
PRESIDING OFFICER

President Camila Alire
INTRODUCTIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS  ALA-APA President Camila Alire introduced Eli Mina, Parliamentarian; Roberta Stevens, ALA-APA President Elect; JoAnne Kempf, Director of the ALA Office of Governance; Keith Michael Fiels, ALA-APA Executive Director and Secretary of Council; Lois Ann Gregory-Wood, Council Secretariat; Danielle Alderson and Alicia Bastl, projectionists; Kathy Cortopassi, captionist.

QUORUM.  A quorum was established at the beginning of the meeting.

RULES FOR ALA-APA COUNCIL MEETINGS adopted (APACD#3).

AGENDA REVIEW, ALA-APA CD#1. The agenda was adopted.
2009 ANNUAL CONFERENCE MINUTES, ALA-APA CD#2 (Chicago, IL).  The minutes were approved. 
REPORT FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, Keith Michael Fiels, APACD #4
Informational Items
· Library Support Staff Certification (LSSC) Program will begin accepting applications on January 25, 2010.
· An IMLS grant was submitted, and a response should be received in June 2010.
REPORT FROM THE TREASURER, Rod Hersberger and Executive Director Keith Michael Fiels, APACD# 4.1
Informational Items
· ALA-APA expenses exceeded revenues by $15,244 in FY09.
· The $250,000 loan was exceeded by $13,671 in FY09.

· The ALA Executive Board and Budget Analysis and Review Committee approved an increase to the loan of $25,000, making the new loan amount $275,000.

· The FY10 budget should have adequate revenues to allow an interest payment of $11,000.

· The first quarter results for FY10 show a positive net revenue of $5,080.

· ALA-APA is operating with a half-time director.

· The FY10 budget will be closely monitored and decisions about ALA-APA’s future will be discussed in October 2010.

· It will take some time for the certification to become a basic qualification for support staff, as it took decades for the Master’s degree to become the minimal requirement for librarians.

· As long as the certification programs are self-sustaining, the number of participants will not be the sole focus, as support staff certification was a recommendation from COPE III and is in the ALA strategic plan.
Discussion
· ALA-APA’s missions of certification and advocacy for better salaries are necessary for the profession.

· Donations were calculated to be 13 cents per member ($8203/64,000).
REPORT FROM THE ALA-APA Certified Public Library Administrator Program Certification Review Committee, Cal Shepard, APACD#10

Informational Items

· There are now 17 graduates.
· The program is offering a $100 discount off applications through January 31.

· An emailed invitation introducing the program was sent to more than 3000 public librarians.

REPORT FROM THE ALA-APA COMMITTEE ON SALARIES AND STATUS OF LIBRARY WORKERS, Cristina Ramirez, Acting Chair, and Suzanne Sager, APACD# 8 and 8.1Rev.
Informational Items

· Six program will be offered at the 2010 Annual Conference.
· The committee is researching outsourcing of library administration.

· One committee member participated in the meeting via Skype.

Voted, to adopt the ALA-APA Salary- and Status-Related Policies, APACD #8.1Rev.
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Keith Michael Fiels, ALA-APA Executive Director, reminded Councilors to pick up their portfolios and that the Youth Media Awards would be in the same room on Monday. 
ADJOURNMENT:  12:44 pm.
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